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6/22/2020 

 

Ms. Kimberly A. Campbell, Chief Clerk 

North Carolina Utilities Commission 

4325 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 

 

Re: Docket No. EMP-103, Sub 0 – Albemarle Beach Solar, LLC 

Amended Application for Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity – Commission 

Rule R8-63(d) Review 

 

Dear Ms. Campbell: 

 

 The Public Staff – Electric Division has completed its review of the Amended Application 

for a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity, filed in the above-referenced docket 

pursuant to Commission Rule R8-63(d) on January 21, 2020. As a result of our review and in 

consideration of the magnitude of the proposed changes, we recommend that Albemarle Beach 

Solar, LLC (Applicant) be required to file a complete amended application, with all required 

exhibits. Additionally the Public Staff recommends that the Applicant be required to file 

accompanying testimony, including testimony regarding the need for the requested additional 

capacity and the cost of any required system upgrades. 

 

 I certify that a copy of this letter has been served on the Applicant by e-mail. If necessary, 

please contact me at 919-715-7847 or Evan.Lawrence@psncuc.nc.gov. 

 

  

      Regards, 

       
      Evan Lawrence 

      Utilities Engineer – Electric Division    

 

cc: Linda Nwadike; Agent 

 

 

mailto:Evan.Lawrence@psncuc.nc.gov

